Statement for press:                                                                 Klagenfurt, November 20th, 2009

Assembly of AACC-  Alps-Adriatic Centre for Cross-border Co-operation: AACC also in future as competent Centre for South-east Europe

On Friday, November the 20th, 2009  the AACC held its regular assembly in its premises in Klagenfurt.

Members from Austria, Slovenia and Bosnia and Herzegovina were present at the assembly.

 In his report the President Bernard Sadovnik described  the four successful years of the Centre ' s

activities , especially on the field of cross-border projects between the Republic of Austria and Slovenia. The Centre significantly supported the Slovenian communities ,which are the members of the Centre ,at the implementation of the different communal cross-border projects . At the same time the Centre managed to enable a bigger number of Austrian companies the entrance  to the markets of Slovenia and other countries of the former Yugoslavia. The contractual cooperation with the Carinthian country government ,which is developing successfully , was fully supported by the members, remains one of the main tasks of the AACC, too.

In future the AACC will concentrate -as the competent Centre for South-east Europe -on the institutional cooperation of the regions and communities in the  mentioned area. In accordance with this intention  the Assembly uniquely elected the new  Management board in which- besides the President of the Posavina Canton Mijo Matanović (Federation of Bosnia and Herzegovia ) -members are the Mayors of Brda community Franc Mužič and borrough community  Velden Ferdinand Vouk. 

Again confirmed for President and Vice-president were Bernard Sadovnik  and Gerhard Weis.

The Secretary-General remains mag.Filip Warasch.

In his special official letter dr.Michael Spindelegger, the Austrian Foreign minister (who is a member of the Centre ,too) greeted the assembly.

Contact: Bernard Sadovnik, phone 0043 463 511 9848 

